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The South Australian Government has committed to 

converting the disused railway line through Rosewater and 

Ottoway into a green open space for the community. 

The Rosewater Loop project extends from the Outer Harbor Greenway 

on Russell St to the existing path near McNicol Street, Rosewater. It is 

approximately 3km in length and follows the rail corridor through 

Rosewater and Ottoway and the former Gillman Railyards. 

Ultimately, it will better connect the suburbs of Rosewater, Ottoway and 

Gillman with the Outer Harbor Greenway, Port Adelaide centre and the 

new Port Dock railway station; provide improved access to land for the 

communities of Rosewater, Ottoway and Gillman; and enable long-term 

retention of the rail corridor. 

What’s happening: 

We are undertaking asbestos removal works along various sections of 

the Rosewater Railway Loop between the Outer Harbor rail line near 

Russell Street and Eastern Parade. 

How this affects you: 

To safely facilitate these works, some sections of the Rosewater Loop 

between the Outer Harbor rail line near Russell Street and Eastern 

Parade will be temporarily closed. Please take extra care when 

travelling through the area and observe signage.  

For further information: 

• Visit www.dit.sa.gov.au  

• Contact the project team via email at 

DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au  

• Call 1300 794 880 

 

When 

Thursday 23 January for 
approximately one week, 
weather permitting 

No works will be 
undertaken on the 
weekend or public holiday 

Hours of operation 

8:30am – 5:00 pm 

Monday - Friday 

Where 

Rosewater Railway Loop, 
Rosewater and Ottoway 

http://www.dit.sa.gov.au/
mailto:DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au

